Notice of Meeting/Workshop Hearing

DEPARTMENT OF TRANSPORTATION
The Florida Department of Transportation announces a public meeting to which all persons are invited.
DATE AND TIME: August 27, 2015, 5:00 p.m. ‒ 7:00 p.m.
PLACE: Our Lady Queen of Martyrs Church, 833 Magellan Drive, Sarasota, Florida 34243
GENERAL SUBJECT MATTER TO BE CONSIDERED: The Florida Department of Transportation (FDOT), District One, is holding an open house to discuss the 15th Street East/301 Boulevard East Project Development & Environment (PD&E) Study from Tallevast Road to US 41 in Manatee County, Florida.
This meeting is being held to present the project progress to-date and obtain comments on the alternatives being considered. Department representatives will be available during the meeting to informally discuss the project and answer questions. Attendees are encouraged to come to this meeting at any time between 5 p.m. and 7 p.m. to review the proposed transportation improvements. FDOT will hold this meeting to give interested people the opportunity to review displays and talk one-on-one with staff.
A copy of the agenda may be obtained by contacting: David C. Turley, P.E., Project Manager, Florida Department of Transportation at (863)519-2255 or david.turley@dot.state.fl.us.

Pursuant to the provisions of the Americans with Disabilities Act, any person requiring special accommodations to participate in this workshop/meeting is asked to advise the agency at least 7 days before the workshop/meeting by contacting: Jamie Schley, District One Title VI Coordinator, at (863)519-2573 or by email: jamie.schley@dot.state.fl.us. If you are hearing or speech impaired, please contact the agency using the Florida Relay Service, 1(800)955-8771 (TDD) or 1(800)955-8770 (Voice).
For more information, you may contact: David C. Turley, P.E., Project Manager, Florida Department of Transportation at (863)519-2255 or david.turley@dot.state.fl.us.
